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RE: Hurricane Florence - Emergency Assistance Personnel 

Dear Mr. Wood: 

In the wake of Hurricane Florence, PHMSA recognizes pipeline operators may be faced with 

responding to emergencies under resource constraints due to this natural disaster, requiring the 

service of pipeline personnel that may not meet PHMSA and State regulatory requirements for 

random drug testing and operator qualification (OQ). 

I assure you that PHMSA stands ready and willing to assist in every way possible to expedite 

repairs and restoration of gas service to communities affected by Hurricane Florence. PHMSA 

requires pre-employment and random drug testing for all pipeline workers under pipeline safety 

regulations at 49 CFR 199 .105. PHMSA would not object to your granting a request from an 

intrastate operator for an emergency waiver of§ 199.105, provided the waiver were limited to 

the duration of the emergency caused by Hurricane Florence, not to exceed 30 days (with 

potential extensions). 

PHMSA has established requirements under Subpart N of 49 CFR Part 192 and Subpart G of 49 

CFR Part 195 to ensure that all pipeline workers performing critical safety tasks, known as 

"covered tasks," are properly qualified and familiar with regulatory and company policies and 

procedures. PHMSA would not object to your granting requests from intrastate operators for 

emergency waivers of these OQ requirements, provided such waivers were also appropriately 

limited to the situation presented by Hurricane Florence and limited to 30 days in duration (with 

potential extensions). 




